
COLORADO RIVERFRONT COMMISSION 

683-4333 

 

Urban Trails Committee (UTC)  

 

Minutes 

January 10, 2012 

 

Called to Order 

 

Meeting was called to order at 5:30pm by co-chair, Julie Sabin.  Those present from the 

Committee were: 

 

 Julie Sabin            Biz Collins          Craig Richardson Jocelyn Mullen 

 

Also present were Jody Klisa, Transportation Engineer with the City of Grand Junction, Ken 

Simms, Senior Transportation Planner with Regional Transportation Planning and Michele 

Rohrbach, staff for Riverfront Commission (RFC) and UTC. 

  

Approval of Minutes – Biz/Jocelyn.   Approved. 

 

Announcements – Biz to attend RFC 1/17 meeting. 

 

Old Business – UTC Master Trail Plan Update – Ken Simms did presentation of the revised 

Urban Trails Master Plan.  Ken said suggestion made to change the name to Grand Valley 

Master Trail Plan (GVMTP) since it encompasses the whole grand valley rather than just the 

urban area. 

 

Jocelyn asked about plan reviews and which map are the UTC members suppose to use.  She 

referenced the 2001 map and the current map under revision on comments she submitted 

recently.  Group will use both until the revised map is approved and adopted.  

 

Trail signage – Jocelyn said she isn’t sure where to go with this project.    

 

Grand Valley Bikes (GVB) – Submitted a grant application for Safe Routes to Schools on 

December 2
nd

 (Chipeta, DIA) and should hear sometime at the end of this month.  Would like to 

offer adult classes this summer.  

 

Three Sisters – Julie said pushing hard on fundraising and group wants to close out their grant by 

end of May.   

 

Riverfront – Michele updated on the 25
th

 anniversary events and what she will need from UTC 

and GVB for the bike part of the May 5
th

 event.  Biz and Jocelyn will work out a ride route and 

get back with Michele so she has the info for posters and website. 

 

There was no further old business. 

 



New Business – Tour of the Moon – Michele shared the info that Mike Heaston gave her 

regarding the event and volunteer needs. 

 

Jocelyn said the Daily Sentential is creating their bicycle magazine and wanted to know if UTC 

and GVB want to submit an article.  Submittal will be by end of January.  Discussed having the 

open house schedule for the revised GVMTP.  Andy with the Sentential will email Jocelyn the 

specifics for article submittals. 

 

Public Comment – Jody said air show will be in September 21
st
 through the 23

rd
. 

 

Adjournment:  Meeting adjourned at 6:45pm. 

 

 


